Dear Patients and Friends ,
May has arrived but the weather has chosen to take a downturn which hasn’t helped everyone’s spirits. What has this meant for you, more housework, a DIY project or Netflix, or did you have great ideas for how to spend your time? If so, please share them with us.
Green shoots may be beginning to show and the announcement from the Government yesterday that they will publish details of the Exit strategy from lockdown next week gives us all some hope. We are now working hard on our plans for reopening the practice, although we are not anticipating any immediate changes to the current situation. Our triage system continues to operate for urgent problems on 01483495303.  For routine enquiries you can contact Hayley on mobile number 07719655279. We are aware that by now some of you will have issues which are bothering you, which do not qualify as an emergency, but perhaps you would like some advice. If so, you can contact Hayley and she will arrange for a member of the clinical team to call you. We are trying to talk to as many of you as possible but please do call us if you need our help.

We don’t yet know what measures will be recommended by the Chief Dental Officer for the resumption of dental care. She is monitoring the situation in the urgent care centres before any final recommendations are made, but you can be absolutely sure that we will comply with these fully and add anything necessary to our already rigorous cross infection control procedures. Many things are however now becoming clearer. There will be no immediate return to dentistry as it was before the pandemic. It is likely that we will initially be given permission to operate with simple procedures that do not require the use of aerosol generating fast handpieces and scalers, which means we may have to provide interim temporary restorations or solutions where possible. We will need to minimise the number of patients in the practice at any one time by staggering your arrivals or asking you to wait in your car until we call you. We will need to screen all patients before your arrival for an appointment with regard to your general and medical health so that we know who are the most at risk patients and that it is safe for you and for our staff to be in the practice. We are working on ways to deliver video consultations to you which may mean you may not need to attend the practice in the short term. As you will appreciate this is a rapidly changing picture, but we will keep you fully updated.
Do you know anyone who has dental problems but no dentist and is therefore unable to seek help or advice? If this is the case, we would be happy for you to put them in contact with us.  There will be no charge for telephone triage at this time.
Below there are some links for self-care guides to looking after your teeth and some podcasts you might like to listen to. We will add them to our website. Please follow us on Facebook and Instagram to keep up to date with everything that is happening. 
Guide to better brushing
https://www.dentalhealth.org/Handlers/Download.ashx?IDMF=0436fac7-4e75-4ad6-a4a9-85e4c75cbfd2
Guide to dental Erosion
https://www.dentalhealth.org/Handlers/Download.ashx?IDMF=690a4184-9936-4d1b-a8fd-f3cc617cfacf
Guide to Mouth Ulcers 
https://www.dentalhealth.org/mouth-ulcers

Podcasts
https://soundcloud.com/oralhealth/healthygums
https://soundcloud.com/oralhealth/the-oral-health-podcast-episode-two-diet-and-my-teeth
https://soundcloud.com/oralhealth/the-oral-health-podcast-episode-three-dental-erosion

We would like to extend our heartfelt thanks to all of you for all the messages of support we continue to receive and for your patience in these very testing times. We miss you all so do please keep in touch and share your stories, thoughts and ideas with us
Keep yourselves and your families safe and well.

